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PART II: MEETING HELD AT 9.00 AM ON THURSDAY, 22 MAY 1997 AT 
KINGS WORTHY COURT, WINCHESTER 

Preliminary Matters 

1. The Chairman welcomed to the meeting of   and   
of . He said that this was the first formal meeting of the Commission 

to consider the four applications received for Multiplex licences. The papers before Members 
contained the staff's assessment of the various aspects of each application. Staff had proceeded 
with their assessment in accordance with the procedure set out in ITC Paper 15(97) and agreed 
by Members at the meeting of the Commission in February.   The papers took account of 
comments arising from the public consultation exercise, which were summarised in ITC Paper 
39(97), and of information provided by the applicants in response to further questions by the 
Commission.   In preparing their assessments, staff had worked closely with the Members who 
had specialised in particular aspects. 

2. The Chairman said that the decisions to be taken on the applications were a matter for 
Members collectively. In arriving at a final judgment on awarding the licences, Members would 
need to keep in mind the requirement of the 1996 Act that they should have regard to the extent 
to which, taking into account specific matters referred to in the statute, together with the public 
comment and other matters judged to be relevant, the award of each licence would be calculated 
to promote the development of digital television broadcasting otherwise than by satellite in the 
United Kingdom. 

Overview - ITC Paper 72(97) 

3. Following discussion of issues raised in Part I of ITC Paper 72(97), it was AGREED to 
begin by considering the applications from BDB and DTN for Licences B,C and D, dealing on 
the basis of the procedure set out in the paper with the issues by topic in the following order: 
programme services, engineering issues and financial matters. Members specialising in each of 
the topics would start the discussion off. Consideration would then be given to ownership and to 
competition matters. 

4. Referring to paragraph 10 of ITC Paper 72 (97), Members considered whether attention 
should be concentrated on awarding all three licences to one or other of the two applicants or 
whether alternative possibilities for splitting the awards should also be taken into account. 
Members considered staff's view that the better course was to award all three licences to a single 
applicant, and noted that this accorded with the preference of the applicants. It was AGREED 
following discussion that for the purpose of the analysis, a working assumption would be made 
that all three licences were awarded to one applicant;   but that the possibility of splitting awards 
between the applicants should be examined after the initial assessment was completed and 
before a final decision on awarding the licences was made. 

5. Members also considered the issue of enhancements to applications raised in paragraph 4 
and paragraphs 12-17 of the paper.  It was AGREED following discussion to consider the matter 
as part of the assessment of the applications.   







PART II, ITC MINUTES 75(97) 
Page 5 

M G R 

26 June 1997 




